
	[image: image1.png]



LWPSA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING   
Minutes of the AGM held on Saturday 13 December 2014 11:00 am 

at Holiday Inn Express Leigh Sports Village

	Present
	Mr. G. Whittle (President & Hon. Swimming Secretary), Mrs. J. Whittle (Hon. Secretary), 

Mr. R. Thompson (Hon. Treasurer), Mr. S. Rothwell (Life Member & Garston) Mr. B. Boyle (Life Member & Prescot), Mrs. P. Haworth  
Delegates from: Blackpool Aquatics, Bolton ASC, Bolton & District Association, Central Lancs Association, Chorley Marlins, City of Preston Synchro, City of Manchester Aquatics, Flixton, Liverpool Penguin, Leyland Barracudas, North Lancs Association, Prescot, Tyldesley, Wigan BEST, Worsley,

	
	The President, Mr. Garry Whittle, welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	Action

	1.
	Apologies: 

Received and accepted from Jane Whittle, Formby SC, Carnforth Otters, St. Helen’s, Chadderton, Liverpool & District Association, Tom Cooper (Life Member), Jonathan Harrison and Wendy McNeil
	

	2.


	Minutes of The AGM 2013 Held on 14.12.13:
The minutes of the 2013 AGM had been circulated. 

Proposed by:  Diane Stafford                       Seconded by: Mark Astles           Accepted.

	     

	3.

	Matters Arising:

Minute Point - 4.3 – Hon. Treasurer’s Report – Clarification was requested regarding the “pay - back” of the time for the Pat Gabbitas bursary. Did the individual receiving the funding have to serve the hours? 

It was decided at the January 2014 meeting of the Executive following the 2013 AGM that the individual, not a substitute, must serve the 7 hours.  
	

	4.
	Annual Reports 2014:

4.1. Executive Report – circulated.

The President congratulated the Lancashire County Team on winning the Inter County Team Championships for the 13th successive year. An exceptional performance. 
The President said it was credit to the work of the swimmers, clubs and county. All those present agreed that this was a great achievement.
The Synchro had enjoyed a great competition in Blackpool. 

The Masters competition was still low on numbers and clubs were asked to encourage their masters’ swimmers to enter.
There were no questions regarding the Executive Report. It was proposed that the report be accepted.


Proposed by: Kevin Dunk
Seconded by: Mr. M. Astles                 Accepted.

4.2. Swimming Committee Report – circulated. GW informed those present that 2015 would be a testing year with the new structure in place. The championships would then be reviewed with any changes and amendments made for 2016. The revised entry file is now on the website and DS is circulating to all clubs. Clubs will not be able to edit times on the entry system and no split times will be accepted. Clubs with disability swimmers to let GW know and he will sort their entries. 
Gill Rankin asked if LWPSA has planned an event for the 9 – 11 year age group. GW said that something would be planned for 2016 to fit into the calendar. 
Swim Clinic – This had been very successful and in future LWPSA will follow a similar programme.

It was proposed that the Swimming Committee report was accepted. 

Proposed by: Malcolm Wilson
Seconded by: Mark Astles
     Accepted.
4.3. Hon. Treasurer's Report – circulated. 

The treasurer (Bob Thompson) reported that 2014 had been successful. Following points highlighted.

· The Pat Gabbitas Bursary has gained momentum. Also monies paid to three local sports partnerships running Young Volunteer/Apprentice schemes. 
· LWPSA contributed £5000 towards the employment and expenses of the two Regional Club Support Co-ordinators. 

· ASA Memberships down

· No increase in licensing of officials

· Swim Camp – Fred Furniss did not charge for the day

· Payment for North West Open Water (incorporating counties) and medals

· £1000 prize money for team which is spent on team kit etc.

· Purchased A boards and backstroke flags 

Year net deficit of £2278. Cash reserves at the end of the year amounted to £93,539
The treasurer thanked John Armour for auditing the accounts.

BT announced the launch of the LWPSA Club Development Grant. It is hoped that together with the coaching/teaching bursary this will provide further benefit to our clubs. Clubs will be able to claim £500 - £3000. There would be a closing date for applications. A simple application form and criteria will be on the website. Clubs represented on the Executive would be exempt from the first application.

The President thanked Bob Thompson for providing the accounts. He asked for any questions.
Gill Rankin asked about the funding of Regional Club Support Co-ordinators. GW said that all three counties were approached and all three agreed to help with the funding for 3 years. GW encouraged clubs to use the resources of these officers.

It was proposed to accept the Treasurer’s report.

Proposed by: Simon Rothwell
Seconded by:  Malcolm Wilson
Accepted.


	

	5.
	Officers and Executive Nominations for 2015:

President

Garry Whittle (2 year position)
President Elect                     Pam Haworth       Proposed by The Executive Committee
This was unanimously accepted.

Position


Name

Proposed By
Seconded By

Hon. Secretary

Janice Whittle
Jen Barcock          Catherine Rainford Read
Hon. Treasurer

Bob Thompson
Malcolm Wilson  Garry Whittle          
Hon. Championship Sec
Garry Whittle
Jen Barcock          Tracey Loder


Exec. Committee

Mark Astles
Cath Cottam         Garry Whittle
Exec. Committee                 Rick Atkinson        Garry Whittle       Bob Thompson
Exec. Committee                 Carolyn Dawe       Janice Whittle      Simon Rothwell    

Exec. Committee

Les France             Neil Suggitt          David Sivill   
Exec. Committee

Pam Haworth
Fiona Haworth     Janice Whittle   
Exec. Committee

Mark Snaylam
Gill Rankin            Janice Whittle
Exec. Committee                 John Stout             John Bailey           Bob Thompson

Exec. Committee                 Jane Whittle          Tracey Loder        Simon Rothwell

All nominations accepted and elected.

GW said that the Executive would look at the constituent of the committee and if necessary would co-opt others.

Other Appointments to be agreed.

Hon. Medical Officer 



Dr. B. Foex

Hon. Solicitor




Mr. D. H. Fletcher

Hon. Independent Examiner


Mr. J. Armour

Trophy Controller
   




Delegate to NW Region





Equity Officer






Volunteer Officer (workforce co-ordinator)


Welfare Officer






Those positions with nominations were accepted and appointed. Those positions vacant to be taken to the Executive meeting for discussion and decision.
GW thanked the Officers and Executive. He thanked everyone on behalf of his family for their support during the year.
	

	     6.
	Any Other Business:
1. Aquatic Officer Appointment – GW congratulated Carolyn Dawe (City of Manchester) on being appointed Aquatic Officer
2. GW thanked Diane Stafford who was standing down from the Executive. GW said that DS had been an asset to LWPSA for her commitment and enthusiasm and she would be greatly missed. 
	

	
	There being no other business the President thanked everyone for their attendance and wished all a very Happy Christmas and prosperous New Year.

The meeting closed at 11:30 am.
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